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LMVCC Newsletter—Welcome to 2018 

Upcoming Events 

Training continues 

Senior training will take place at 

Finchley Indoor School 

Club Day 

8th July at Rowley Lane 

Someone thought it was a good idea to wear a gilet. They shall remain an… 

                             Unnamed LMVCC Member 

Hello and welcome to all members, spectators, parents and friends of 

LMVCC. 

It is my great privilege to write this as the new Chairman of the club. 

LMVCC is over 60 years old and, like a good wine continuing to get bet-

ter with age. Running any sort of amateur sports club is no easy task in 

the current environment, especially with so much competition for peo-

ple’s time, but I am very excited about the season ahead and looking for-

ward to building on the great work of my predecessor, Simon Barnett, to 

whom the club owes a debt of gratitude.  

This season, we are pleased to have the 1st team playing in the top divi-

sion of the Chess Valley League after a remarkable run of 5 successive 

promotions. We are also, after a gap of several years, resurrecting the 

2nd team with the express intention of fielding sides made up of equal 

numbers of colts and adults and therefore making it a bridge between the 

colts and 1st team. Anthony Wise and David Marks have kindly agreed to 

take on the administration of the side. 

Our colts section continues to thrive with under 11s, 13s and 15s teams 

in the Middlesex league this summer. Indoor nets have already started at 

Yavneh college on Monday nights from 6.30-7.30 (U9s and U11s) and 7.30

-8.30 (U13s and U15s). Professionally trained coaches take both sessions. 

Over the summer, we will be having our Club Day on 8 July, with the 

ever popular fathers’ and sons’ tournament in the morning and plenty of 

other entertainment besides. We are also in talks with ECB about running 

courses for 6-9 year olds during the Summer, so watch this space! 

The Committee has voted on the subs/match fees for the season and I 

will write to everyone separately on that. Please pay these as soon as 

possible, like any organisation “cash is king” and we have bills to pay. 

Finally, we rely on a small band of people who give of their time to the 

club. We would really welcome more people getting involved and helping 

in whatever capacity they can. 

I am always contactable to discuss anything to do with the club, if you 

have an idea, I can guarantee that it will be heard. 

Alex Haffner, LMVCC Chairman, 07779 663731,  ahaffner@fladgate.com  

A Message from the New Chairman The Newsletter Awards  

With the new season approaching, 

the newsletter wanted to take an 

opportunity to look back at some 

highlights from the 2017 season.  

Here’s a brief look back at some of 

the best performances and mo-

ments. 

Best Innings 

Steven Reingold—95 off 38 vs 

Winchmore Hill 

Best Bowling Performance 

Ben Lederman—6-32 vs Watford 

Town. Unbelievable… 

Most Enjoyable Match 

Final match of the season vs Wem-

bley CC. Why? Well: 

-Caro ran himself out on 98 

-B Lederman given out LBW, which 

is always fun 

-Haffner running N Lederman out, 

which is always fun 

-Wembley’s batsman playing a hook 

shot to a full ball which went for 

six over fine leg 

-Haffner celebrating overzealously 

for taking his first wicket of the 

season 

Best Chat 

This award has been cancelled 

owing to the lack of good chat 

The “How is he still doing 

that” award 

Septuagenarian Adam Brand contin-

ues to score runs, notching 310 at 

an average of 103.33. Unbelievable 

for different reasons 

The BFFs Award for getting 

along swimmingly 

Gould and Allweis; often referred 

to as the Jewish alternative to the 

Rock and Kevin Hart 

Team When Time 

U9s+U11s Mondays 18:30-19:30 

U13s+U15s Mondays 19:30-20:30 

Seniors Tuesdays 20:00-21:00 

More Information 
on Training 

Where 

 

Yavneh College, 

Hillside Avenue, Boreham-

wood, WD6 1HL. 

 

Any Questions? 

 

Email: lmvcolts@gmail.com 

Phone: Anthony Wise,  

07951 953313  

AGM Results 
The following elections were made at the AGM this year. Congratulations to the following committee members: 

Chairman: Alex Haffner    

Vice Chairman: Adam Brand  Fixtures Secretary: Russ Corin  Heads of Colts: Anthony Wise   

1st XI Captain: Neil Lederman Welfare Officer: Jonathan Freedman 

1st XI Vice Captain: Ben Kohler Website Officer: Steven Allweis 

Treasurer: Terry Hyman  Communications Officer: Jonny Gould 

2nd XI Captain: David Marks  Fundraising Officer: Ben Kohler 

The committee are especially pleased to appoint the positions of  2nd Team Captain and Head of 

Colts. We hope that they will enable the club to provide cricket to all those who want it. 


